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AN ACT relating to the Wyoming National Guard; providing 
the option of premium reimbursement of state sponsored life 
insurance for qualified members of the Wyoming national 
guard group life insurance program; and providing for an 
effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 19-9-601, 19-9-602(a)(i) and by 
creating a new paragraph (iv) and 19-9-603(a)(intro) and 
(b) are amended to read: 
 

19-9-601.  Wyoming national guard members group life 
insurance premium. 
 
The Wyoming national guard servicemembers members group 
life insurance premium assistance plan is established to 
reimburse qualified members of the Wyoming national guard 
for group life insurance premiums.  The plan shall be 
administered by the adjutant general in accordance with the 
provisions of this article.  The adjutant general shall 
promulgate rules for the administration, implementation and 
proper utilization of the plan. 

 
19-9-602.  Definitions. 
 
(a)  As used in this article: 
 

(i)  "Premium" means the cost of servicemembers 
group life insurance determined as provided in 38 U.S.C. § 
1969(a)(1) or the cost of state sponsored life insurance as 
determined by the insurers; 

 
(iv)  "State sponsored life insurance" means the 

group life insurance program pursuant to 37 U.S.C. 707. 
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19-9-603.  Requirements for premium reimbursement. 
 
(a)  Subject to legislative appropriation and in 

accordance with the provisions of this article, the 
adjutant general or his designee, may authorize the payment 
reimbursement of premiums for qualified members who: 

 
(b)  A qualified member meeting the requirements of 

subsection (a) of this section may receive reimbursement 
for premiums paid by the member during the previous 
calendar year for servicemembers group life insurance or 
state sponsored life insurance, with a coverage amount of 
up to two hundred fifty thousand dollars ($250,000.00).  
Premiums for members of the qualified member's family and 
premiums paid or reimbursed by the United States shall not 
be reimbursed.  
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2008. 
 

(END) 
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